Beerwah State High School



18 June 2018

Dear Parents and caregivers

In order to facilitate a timetable for 2019 and ensure that all year 10 students select subjects that assist them to meet their goals and be successful in the future we require all year 10 students with their parent/caregivers to book a Senior Education & Training (SET) plan interview with a member of the school's Leadership Team.

What:

Year 10 SET plan interviews

Where:

Resource Centre

When:

Thursday 26 July, 2018

Time:

12.00pm - 7.00pm

To book a **SET plan** interview please log on to <u>www.schoolinterviews.com.au</u> and enter the Beerwah SHS event code **f9kkq** in the green box. Enter your details and your student details and **click GO**. Select the staff member you wish to meet with and click GO. Select from the available times and click GO. Print your timetable or just click finish and you will have an email sent to you confirming your times. As teachers get booked for the evening it may become difficult to get your desired booking times, so please log on at your earliest convenience to select your booking. **Bookings will close on Tuesday 24 July**.

As students in year 11 in 2019 will be the first to enter the new Senior Schooling system in regards to changes to Queensland Certificate of Education (QCE) and Australian Tertiary Admission Rank (ATAR) information about these changes are included in this mail out. I would encourage you to look at the two following websites https://www.qcaa.qld.edu.au and https://beerwahshs.eq.edu.au and peruse the 2019 senior curriculum handbook that can be found under Curriculum — Senior School Curriculum.

It is a requirement that all outstanding fees are paid in full by the end of term 3 2019, unless other arrangements have been negotiated and those financial commitments are being met. To guarantee a place in a selected subject a deposit of 40 % will need to be paid at the SET plan meeting to contribute to future year 11 subject consumable fees. (See behind for 2019 subject fees) This credit will be applied to those subjects when class timetables are confirmed and invoices generated. Year 11 subject consumable fees will need to be paid in full by the end of week 5 term 1 in 2019 to ensure the student remains in the subject.

Subjects will run in 2019 if we receive the required numbers. If a subject is cancelled refunds will be applied. Please organise an appointment with Tanya Hayden (Deputy Principal) if payment plan options are needed. Our Accounts Receivable Officer will be available to process payments during the SET plan interviews and assist with any financial enquires. Please reference the financial statement included with this letter which identifies any outstanding fees or credits as well as a variety of payment methods available. If you are unable to access the internet please contact the school administration office on 5436 5333 and our staff will assist in making a booking for you.

Regards

Glen Robinson Principal Tanya Hayden Deputy Principal